
MINUTES – SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

Friday, October 29, 2021 

Selectmen’s Hearing Room, Town Hall 

 

Participants:  Christopher R. Rohland; Stephen R. Darcy; James J. Kilcoyne; Michael A. 

Maresco, Town Administrator 

 

Mr. Rohland moved, seconded by Mr. Darcy, to open the meeting at 10:30 a.m.  The vote 

was unanimous.  Christopher Rohland announced that the meeting is being recorded by 

MCTV. 

 

Interim Treasurer/Collector Contract – Michael Maresco gave some details on this contract 

with Joseph Flemming, which has been approved by Town Counsel.  Christopher Rohland 

moved, seconded by Stephen Darcy, to approve and sign this contract as written.  The vote 

was unanimous. 

 

Town Accountant Contract – Michael Maresco gave some details on this contract with 

Elizabeth Anne Bastille, which has been approved by Town Counsel.  Christopher 

Rohland moved, seconded by Stephen Darcy, to approve and sign this contract as written.  

The vote was unanimous. 

 

Permission to Hold Veterans Day Parade – Christopher Rohland read through the letter 

from Kevin Feyler, Veterans Parade Coordinator, requesting permission to hold the 

Veterans Day Parade in the Town of Marshfield on November 11, 2021.  Chief Tavares 

said that the Police Department has no issues with this request.  Christopher Rohland 

moved, seconded by Stephen Darcy, to approve this request.  The vote was unanimous 

 

Re-Precincting Plan – Town Clerk Narice Casper appeared before the Board and reviewed 

the boundary descriptions, the precinct map and the 2020 census data and gave some 

details on the plans for re-precincting.  After a brief discussion, Christopher Rohland 

moved, seconded by Stephen Darcy, to accept the 2020 Re-Precincting Plan as presented 

by the Town Clerk.  The vote was unanimous 

 

State of Emergency – Christopher Rohland moved, seconded by Stephen Darcy, to declare 

a Local State of Emergency effective October 26, 2021 due to the effects of the Nor’easter, 

flooding, heavy wind and rain, downed power lines and trees.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Christopher Rohland moved, seconded by Stephen Darcy, to adjourn the meeting at 10:40 

a.m.  The vote was unanimous.  There was no executive session held. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Catherine Burke 
 

The following documents and exhibits were presented at the meeting:  copy of contract with Joseph 

Flemming; copy of contract with Elizabeth Anne Bastille, request for permission to hold Veterans Day 

Parade from Keven Feyler; information on reprecincting from Narice Casper; copy of proposed declaration 

of state of emergency. 


